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A.  Statement of Issue: 
 
In 2006, as part of a reorganization in the College of Agriculture & Natural 
Resources  two new departments were formed – Environmental Science and 
Technology and Plant Science and Landscape Architecture. As part of that 
reorganization, the M.S. and Ph.D. degree programs in Natural Resource 
Sciences (NRSC) were split, with the soil science component moving to now 
approved degree programs in Environmental Science and Technology.   The 
M.S. and Ph.D. degrees in NRSC are now composed entirely of the plant 
science curricula.  The degrees should be renamed to bring the programs into 
alignment with the name of the department, to more accurately reflect the 
curricula, and to complete the last step of the reorganization. 

 
The proposals were submitted to the Senate by the Office of Academic Affairs 
following favorable recommendation by the Academic Planning Advisory 
Committee (APAC) on February 2, 2009, the Graduate Council Programs, 
Curricula and Courses Committee on February 19 (with email notification to 
the full Graduate Council) and the Senate Programs, Curricula & Courses 
Committee on February 27.  If the Senate approves the proposals, they would 
still require further approval by the President and the Chancellor (with 
notification to the Maryland Higher Education Commission).  

B.  Recommendation: 
 

The Senate Committee on Programs, Curricula, and Courses recommends 
that the Senate approve the name changes. 
 

1. Rename the M.S. in Natural Resource Sciences as the M.S. in Plant 
Sciences 

2. Rename the Ph.D. in Natural Resource Sciences as the Ph.D. in Plant 
Sciences 



 
C.  Committee Work: 
 

The Committee considered the proposal at its meeting on February 27, 2009.  
Associate Dean Leon Slaughter (Associate Dean, College of Agriculture and 
Natural Resources) and William Kenworthy (Professor and Interim Chair, 
Department of Plant Science & Landscape Architecture) were present to 
answer questions.  After discussion, the Committee voted unanimously to 
recommend the name changes. 

D. Alternatives: 
 

The Senate could decline to approve the name changes. 

E. Risks: 
 

If the Senate does not approve the changes, the degree names will not 
accurately reflect the curricula. 
 

F.  Financial Implications: 
 

There are no indications of a financial risk.  
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